
 

ST PAUL’S LUTHERAN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER         Term 2 Week 7             4 June 2019 

Our current school value is:  

COMPASSION  
(mercy, sympathy, empathy, concern, 

kindness, consideration, gentleness, care) 
 
Having compassion is being loving and 

attending to people’s innermost needs. It is 

exercising the ability to reach out, to walk in 

another’s shoes, to be open and responsive 

to the needs and concerns of others and being active in caring for others. 
 
To have compassion is to see a need somewhere else and respond to it. Jesus demonstrated his 

compassion for us in his coming to live among us. How can we show compassion? 
 
“A human being is a part of the whole, called by us the “Universe”, a part limited in time and space. He 

experiences himself, his thoughts and feeling as something separated from the rest, a kind of optical 

delusion of his consciousness. This delusion is a kind of prison for us, restricting us to our personal desires 

and to affection for a few persons nearest to us. Our task must be to free ourselves from this prison by 

widening our circle of compassion to embrace all living creatures and the whole of nature in its beauty.” 
  
― Albert Einstein     

Year 6 Longreach Safari Adventures 2018 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

One of the highlights on the school calendar for me each year is the Senior School Athletics Carnival. Not only does it allow me to 
step away from more “official duties”, but it also allows me to see so many students using this event to showcase their sport 
talents and grit their teeth as they challenge themselves physically as well as watching many of their contemporaries performing 
within the same arena. What stood out for me this year was the fact that every student who entered and started their 800m race, 
completed it – I think this is the first time that I can recall this happening at a school carnival – well done to all of you! I believe that 
the measure of a successful carnival is determined by how empty the respective house bays are between morning tea and lunch 
breaks – and this was certainly the case across both days. Thank you to the many parents, carers and family supporters who took 
off time over the two days to cheer on the students. Thank you to those parents who gave up time away from their work commitments to help as officials 
on the day. Well done to our PE teacher, Miss Jess Gall, for again organizing a superbly well carnival. Congratulations to Gregor House on being 
announced as the overall winners across the two days of athletics. This coming Thursday will see the various age group winners announced at our Senior 
School Assembly. A Senior School Athletics Team will now be selected to represent St Paul’s at the upcoming Caboolture District and Inter-Lutheran 
Carnivals. 

You may have seen on our Facebook page today that St Paul’s has again been nominated as a finalists in the 2019 Australian Education Awards in the 
Primary School of the Year [non-government] category. Once again this is an affirmation of the incredible holistic living, learning and growing philosophy 
which happens across our school every day. This nomination isn’t about one person, one program or one particular group of students, but it is a reflection 
and affirmation of who we are as a learning community in Caboolture. I humbly  look forward to representing St Paul’s at this awards event in Sydney 
later in the year.   

Tomorrow will see our Year 4s leave for the Sunshine Coast as they participate in the 3-day Outdoor education Program. School camps provide the 
students with wonderful opportunities to grow their social, emotional and physical skill sets as well as providing them with a new layer of resilience which 
will stand them in good stead as they continue on their journey towards adulthood. I am also sure that they will appreciate a lot of the home comforts 
which are taken for granted on a daily basis, on their return to school on Friday. Thank you to the Year 4 teachers and support staff for the work done 
behind the scenes in getting so much organized to make this event possible. We look forward to hearing their many 
stories next week. 

Next Tuesday will see St Paul’s celebrate School Officer Day by hosting a morning tea for this incredible team of people 
who do such an enormous job for our school behind the scenes. Thank you to each and every one of you for your 
contribution to school life and making St Paul’s the wonderful working community which it is! 

Have a safe week and stay warm as our “Queensland Winter” settles in for a few weeks. 

Yours in Christ. 

Anton Prinsloo 
Principal 

Diary Dates 
2019 
Tuesday 4 June 
Parent Workshop - Restorative Practices 

Wednesday 5 - Friday 7 June 
Year 4 Maranatha Camp 

Tuesday 11 June 
P&F Executive/General Meeting 3.15pm 

Wednesday 12 June 
School Officer Day 
Year 6 Parliament House & Jewish 
Synagogue Excursion 

Thursday 13 June 
Year 3 Butterfly House Excursion 
Year 2 Theatre Performance Incursion 
District Athletics 

St Paul’s Lutheran Church Services Sunday 
8am & 9.30am 
 

If you have questions about the Christian 
Faith please contact Pastor Mike  
0421 131 965. 

Quote of the Week: “Education is what survives when what has been learned has been forgotten.” [BF Skinner]  
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FROM THE HEAD OF TEACHING  AND LEARNING 
 
Saving Lil and Archie Production 
This theatre performance is a great opportunity for the school and wider community to consolidate the learning the students have 
had each year in relation to the eSmart and Cyberbullying components we cover. If parents would like to come along to this, please 
let Miss Baker know.  Prep – Year 2 is on Thursday 13 June at 1:35 pm and Years 3 – 6 on Friday 14 June at 8:50 am. 
 
ICT – Acceptable use agreement for Internet and Digital Technologies 
Please take the time to revisit the points outlined below which have been taken from the agreement sent home in Term 1 with every 
student at St Paul’s.  We believe it is important to remind the students of what is acceptable use of technology. 
I will not use ICT equipment, devices or network to be mean, rude, offensive, or to harass any member of the school community while at school or 

home (this includes iMessage). 
I will not share personal information about myself or others when using ICT – this includes photos. 
I will follow the eSmart guidelines, and will not join in if others are being irresponsible.  If I become aware of others being irresponsible I will tell the 

teacher/adult straight away. 
 

Hayley Baker 
Head of Teaching and  Learning 
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FROM THE DEPUTY 

 

 

FROM THE BUSINESS MANAGER 
LLL Banking  
Please send in all LLL Bank books to be updated with interest. LLL 
interest is added to all deposit accounts as at 31 May.  
 

Ian Bloxham 
Business Manager 

 

KINDY NEWS 

2020 Enrolments for 3 and 4 year olds 
We are taking enrolments for 2020, please collect an enrolment pack from Kindy and return to us as soon 
as possible to secure a place. 
 
Kindy families - Please finalise all fee accounts for the upcoming end of financial year.  
 
Sam Beaman 
Kindergarten Director.  

2019 SCHOOL  THEME:  Believe in Yourself Always Don’t be afraid; just believe. Mark 5:36 

Serving our Community 
We have been asked by families in our school community to 
find ways that they can serve others in our local 
community.  
 

I recently met with the President of the Caboolture Rotary 
Club to see what they can do to help bring our families 
closer to the community.  
 

Please see attached the flyer for their 2019 Sleep Out. This 
is a real way for families to experience a night out as 
homeless people would. 
 
2019 Australian Education Awards Finalist 
We received the wonderful news that St Paul’s has again 
been nominated as a finalist in the 2019 Australian 
Education Awards in the Primary School of the Year (non-
government) Category. This is a resounding affirmation of 
the holistic living, learning and growing philosophy which 
happens across our school every day. This nomination is not 
about any one person or any one 
program, but it’s a reflection of all 
the stakeholders which make up 
our school community.  
 

Lois Kube 
Deputy Principal 



 

INSIDE STORY: RISE  
2019 has seen a busy start for our RISE groups. Years 1 and 2 are honing their independent study skills 

while learning about islands and becoming citizens of the world.  Years 3 and 4 are becoming investigative 

superstars by immersing themselves in studies of Ancient 

Greece. Our Year 5 and 6 groups are building their arsenal 

of design thinking skills in preparation for high school. This 

term they are experiencing the “Ideation” stage while they 

prepare a prototype app or game to raise awareness of 

childhood obesity. 
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Mission Statement:   St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School equips our community of learners with a Christian world view for living through sharing the love of Jesus.  Our 
inclusive community provides a quality future-focused education in an ever-changing world, encourages excellence and inspires a love of active lifelong learning. 

FROM THE CHAPLAIN 
For our Service project this term we are raising 
much needed funds for the RSPCA Dakabin. All 
money raised from chapel money and our Free 
Dress Day fundraiser (27th June), will go 
towards purchasing items for the Dakabin 
shelter. In addition, a great way for you to 
contribute as a family, will be the weekly craft 
ideas published in the newsletter. Once you 
have finished your craft, you can drop it 
directly to RSPCA Dakabin (Goodwin Road, 
Dakabin) or into school reception. 

Chappy Teneille Kirby 
 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION  

Thursday and Friday was a busy two days of Inter-house athletics, we had some great sunshine, skill and supporters at the St 
Paul’s and Apex Park venues. The overall points were: 
There will be a special presentation for the Age Champions at 
Senior Assembly this Thursday 6 June at 8:35am. 

We wish the District Athletics Team all the best for their carnival 
next Thursday, 13 and Friday 14 June. 

Jess Gall 
Physical Education Teacher 

Place House Points 

1st Gregor 768 

2nd Jeffrey’s 696 

3rd Archer 641 
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UNIFORM SHOP 

Wednesdays 

8.00am-9.00am  

& 2.30-3.30pm 

Fridays 

8.00am-9.00am 

Orders can be submitted 

online on Flexischools and 

delivered to students on 

uniform shop days. 

SCHOOL TIMES 

8.00am 

Students Supervised 

8.20am 

Warning Bell to Classes 

8.30am 

Learning Begins 

10.50am - 11.30pm 

Morning Recess 

12.50pm - 1.30pm 

Lunch  

3.00pm 

End of School Day 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Senior Assembly 

Thursday 8.35am 

Junior Assembly 

Friday 1.30pm 

CHAPEL TIMES 

Senior Chapel 

Wednesday 8.35am 

Junior Chapel 

Wednesday 9.05am 

@StPaulsLutheranPrimary School 

@StPaulsLutheranKindy 

@SPLCCaboolture 

Join the P&F closed group: 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/SPLPSPandF/ 

To advertise in our Newsletter please email newsletter@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au 


